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MISSION STATEMENT
Citrus College provides innovative educational opportunities and student support services 
that lead to the successful completion of degrees, transfer, career/technical education and 
basic skills proficiency. The college fosters personal and professional success through the 
development of critical thinking, effective communication, creativity and cultural awareness 
in a safe, accessible and affordable learning community. In meeting the needs of our 
demographically diverse student population, we embrace equity and accountability through 
measurable learning outcomes, ethical data-driven decisions and student achievement.

VISION STATEMENT
Citrus College will provide excellent educational opportunities that are responsive to the needs 
of the community and help students meet economic, social and environmental challenges to 
become active participants in shaping the world of the future.

VALUES
• Student Focus
• Excellence
• Collaboration
• Diversity
• Life-Long Learning
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At Citrus College, examples of institutional excellence abound. There’s the variety and quality of the 
academic programs, the wealth of student resources and the sheer beauty of our “right-sized” campus. But 
ultimately, our success is measured in the ever-growing number of students who achieve their academic 
goals and enter rewarding professions or transfer to four-year universities to continue their education.

As featured in the Citrus College 2015-2016 Annual Report, there are many ways to cultivate student success. 
First and foremost, it takes dedicated and caring faculty and staff members, such as our 2016 Distinguished 
Faculty Award Recipient Gail Tucker, who continually seeks new and better ways to engage students in the 
classroom, and staff members Dr. Monica Christianson and Ms. Lillian Sass, who will always find time to answer 
a student’s question, assist with a problem, and provide words of advice and encouragement.

While the college measures its success in terms of student achievement and completion, its institutional 
excellence was also recognized by respected members of the higher education community. Citrus College 
was designated a “Champion for Higher Education” by the Campaign for College Opportunity, and it 
was selected as one of two community colleges in the state to receive a Student Success Award from the 
California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office. Citrus College was also honored to sign a historic transfer 
admission guarantee with the University of La Verne.

More important, in 2015-2016, students succeeded at levels surpassing any in college history. In a special 
section of this report, you will learn about some of these remarkable achievements, as well as some of the 
records that were set by this accomplished cohort.

I am continually impressed by the enthusiasm of the board of trustees and the faculty, staff and students who 
are eager to work with local leaders, collaborate with our education partners, and advocate on behalf of the 
college and the communities we serve.

Equally noteworthy are the accomplishments of the Citrus College Foundation, whose members took 
on a number of important initiatives in 2015-2016. Highlights include the awarding of a record number of 
scholarships and providing resources for innovative programs that will increase completion rates across the 
college’s student population.

On behalf of Citrus College, I would like to thank the members of our communities, our elected officials, 
our generous Foundation donors and all those who consider themselves “friends” of the college. We are 
motivated and inspired by your support, and we consider you to be a vital contributor to our success!

Geraldine M. Perri, Ph.D.
Superintendent/President
Citrus College

Message from the Superintendent/President
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Community

For over 100 years, Citrus College has been a driving force in the San Gabriel Valley. 
As an educational leader and active community partner, the college has long 
been committed to meeting the needs of the cities and citizens it serves. Our annual 
outreach efforts include partnerships with local school districts, involvement with 
community organizations, participation on advisory boards and councils, community 
events, interaction with elected officials, and more. These activities serve as excellent 
opportunities for community members to gain insight into the many valuable resources 
available at Citrus College.
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Celebrating 
the “Brain Train”
In a journey spanning more than a dozen years, 
Segment II of the Foothill Extension of the Metro Gold 
Line reached its destination with the dedication of the 
Azusa Downtown and APU/Citrus College Gold Line 
stations in September 2015.

Superintendent/President Dr. Geraldine M. Perri was one 
of the officials invited to speak at the celebration, which 
drew an estimated crowd of 1,000 people. “I am very 
proud of the role Citrus College has played in bringing 
this segment of the Gold Line to the college,” she said. 
“The entire college community, including students, 
faculty, staff and board members, has been tireless in 
promoting the Gold Line as a way to improve access to 
higher education for thousands of people both in and 
beyond the San Gabriel Valley.”

For more than a decade, Citrus College advocated 
on behalf of the Gold Line by lobbying legislators in 
Washington, D.C., writing letters to elected officials, 
authoring opinion columns for media outlets, hosting 
Gold Line events on campus and speaking before the 
Metro Board in Los Angeles.

Superintendent/President Perri addressed an estimated crowd of 1,000 people at the combined dedication of 
the Azusa Downtown and APU/Citrus College Gold Line stations in the fall of 2015.

Following the Gold Line dedication, Los Angeles Mayor Eric Garcetti (center) greeted 
(L-R) Trustee Dickerson, Superintendent/President Perri, Trustee Keith and Trustee Montgomery.
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Superintendent/President Perri and the board of trustees welcomed Vice Chancellor Stewart 
to Citrus College for the annual K-14 Education Forum in March 2016. Pictured (L-R): 
Trustee Ortell, Trustee Montgomery, Vice Chancellor Stewart, Trustee Keith, 
Trustee Dickerson, Trustee Rasmussen and Dr. Perri.

Supporting Dual Enrollment 
Legislation

Dr. Perri and Trustee Susan M. Keith were recognized by 
Assemblymember Chris Holden for their effective advocacy 

and support of AB 288, the College and Career Access 
Pathways Partnerships Act, during a signing celebration at 

Pasadena City College in November 2015. This important 
legislation, which was signed in October 2015 and went into 

effect in January 2016, fosters partnerships between high 
schools and community colleges, enabling a broader range of 

students to take college-level courses at their high schools or 
on a college campus. Citrus College is an established leader in 
these types of partnerships, which are often referred to as early 

college programs, or as concurrent or dual enrollment.

Collaborating with K-12 Educators
In March 2016, board of education members, superintendents, 
high school principals and school administrators from the 
college’s K-12 school district partners attended the annual K-14 
Education Forum at Citrus College to learn more about the 
topic, “Dual Enrollment Partnerships and Models, as Provided 
for by the College and Career Access Pathways Partnerships 
Act, AB 288.” During the breakfast meeting, Citrus College 
board members, administrators, deans and faculty discussed 
ways to provide dual enrollment opportunities for students in 
the college’s feeder districts. California Community Colleges 
Vice Chancellor Vincent W. Stewart, who worked extensively 
on the bill, outlined details of the new legislation and answered 
questions from the audience.

Superintendent/President Perri and Trustee Keith joined Assemblymember Holden and 
representatives from Southern California community colleges in celebrating the signing of AB 288.
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Officers from the Citrus College Department of Campus 
Safety and the Glendora Police Department answered student 
questions during the Coffee with a Cop event in April 2016.

Enhancing 
Communication with  

Law Enforcement
The Citrus College Department of 

Campus Safety, in partnership with the 
Glendora Police Department (GPD), 

hosted Coffee with a Cop in April 2016. 
During this two-hour event, students, 

employees and community members 
had the opportunity to voice concerns 

and ask questions of Campus Safety 
and GPD officers. Attendees were given 

complimentary coffee, pastries, key 
chains that featured safety whistles and 

LED flashlights. The purpose of Coffee 
with a Cop is to build public confidence 

and engage in meaningful discussions 
regarding issues critical to campus safety.

Pictured in the front row (L-R): Mrs. Mystie Salbert, granddaughter of Howard Dobbs; Mrs. Howard Dobbs; 
Norwegian Honorary Consul Soroy; Superintendent/President Perri; and Dr. Solheim. Pictured in the back row (L-R): 
Trustee Keith; Dr. Arvid Spor, vice president of academic affairs; and Mr. Steve Baker, Citrus College Foundation representative.

Honoring War Heroes
Citrus College hosted a reception in November 2015 honoring Mr. Helge J. 
Heimdahl and Mr. Howard E. Dobbs for their brave deeds during World War 
II. The reception took place prior to the final performance of the Theater Arts 
Department’s sold-out production of “The Ephiphany,” an original play written 
by faculty member Dr. Bruce Solheim. Set against the backdrop of the Nazi 
occupation of Norway during World War II, the play tells the story of a heroic 
young woman who struggled to keep her family together and uphold her dignity 
in the face of malevolent forces. During the war, both Mr. Heimdahl and Mr. 
Dobbs experienced the tragedy of Nazi occupation first hand. Mr. Heimdahl was 
a Norwegian citizen who became a resistance fighter, while Mr. Dobbs was an 
American soldier who helped liberate Norway. Reception guests included relatives 
of the two men, elected officials and their representatives, college leaders, and 
Honorary Consul H. Michael Sorory of the Royal Norwegian Consulate.
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Institutional Profile

Citrus College has earned a stellar reputation as a leader in higher education. It is 
consistently recognized as a top producer of degrees and certificates, and for being 
an outstanding community resource. These accolades reflect the contributions 
of students, faculty, staff and community supporters who work tirelessly to create 
a culture of academic excellence. With an unwavering commitment to student 
success and a dedication to continuous improvement, Citrus College ensures that it 
will continue to transform lives and serve as a gateway to opportunity well into the 
future. During the 2015-2016 academic year, this commitment was affirmed through 
numerous achievements and honors.
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National, Regional 
Recognitions Received
In January 2016, Citrus College was selected as one of the 
top 150 community colleges in the United States by the Aspen 
Institute’s College Excellence Program. As a result, the college 
was eligible to compete for the organization’s prestigious 
Aspen Prize for Excellence, which is the nation’s signature 
recognition of achievement among community colleges. This 
was the second consecutive time the college qualified for 
the competition, and it came on the heels of several other 
institutional accomplishments. During the same timeframe, 
the college was named one of the nation’s top degree- and 
certificate-producing two-year institutions by Hispanic Outlook 
in Higher Education and Community College Week magazines. 
And, several weeks later, Citrus College was voted the Best 
Community College in the San Gabriel Valley by the readers of 
San Gabriel Valley News Group publications. The college was 
also voted the Silver Favorite in the Institute for Higher Learning 
category by readers of Beacon Media newspapers.

Historic Transfer Agreement Signed
Citrus College and the University of La Verne continued their 

long history of collaboration when Dr. Geraldine M. Perri, 
superintendent/president of Citrus College, and Dr. Devorah 

Lieberman, president of the University of La Verne (ULV), signed 
a historic transfer admission guarantee agreement in April 

2016. The agreement guarantees admission to ULV for all Citrus 
College students who meet eligibility requirements. In addition, 
students now have access to ULV academic and financial aid 

advisors, receive an application fee waiver and qualify for a 
one-time $1,000 transfer scholarship from ULV.

Pictured seated (L-R): Dr. Lieberman, University of La Verne president, and Dr. Perri, Citrus College 
superintendent/president, signed a historic transfer admission guarantee in April 2016.
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College Receives Grant from 
National Science Foundation
For the first time in institutional history, Citrus College was 
awarded a grant from the National Science Foundation. 
The $406,321 award was used to fund GP-EXTRA: Bridge 
to Geosciences for Community College Students. This 
collaborative project was designed to increase the number 
of STEM students exposed to career opportunities within the 
geosciences. As part of the project, students participated in 
experiential learning “geomodules” organized around four 
different subfields of the geosciences: planetary, atmospheric, 
oceanic and environmental sciences. These geomodules 
included research activities with scientists at the Oak Crest 
Institute of Science in Monrovia, the Jet Propulsion Laboratory in 
Pasadena, the Center for Dark Energy Biosphere Investigations 
on Catalina Island, and the University Corporation for 
Atmospheric Research in Boulder, Colorado. The project will 
engage 20 students annually from 2016 through 2019.

Pictured (L-R): Dr. Martha McDonald, vice president of student services; Trustee Susan M. Keith; 
Superintendent/President Perri; and Dr. Arvid Spor, vice president of academic affairs; accept the 
Champion for Higher Education award from Michele Siqueiros, president of the Campaign for 
College Opportunity.

College Honored for Providing 
Transfer Pathways
The Campaign for College Opportunity, a nonprofit 
organization devoted to ensuring that the next generation of 
college-age students in California has the chance to go to 
college and succeed, named Citrus College a “Champion for 
Higher Education” because of its successful implementation 
of California’s new associate degree for transfer program. 
The college was one of just 13 of the state’s 113 community 
colleges honored for leading the way in creating strong 
transfer pathways. The organization also honored three 
California State Universities. California Secretary of State Alex 
Padilla and other legislative leaders presented the honorees 
with the award during a ceremony held in Sacramento in 
June 2016.

The three-year Bridge to the Geosciences project is funded by a grant 
from the National Science Foundation, awarded in December 2015. 
The project is designed to give Citrus College students an opportunity 
to explore the possibilities the geosciences hold for all STEM majors.
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STEM Summer 
Research 
Experience 
Recognized
Citrus College was awarded 
the 2015 Chancellor’s Student 
Success Award by California 
Community Colleges Chancellor 
Dr. Brice W. Harris in November 
2015. The college was one of two 
California community college 
programs to receive the award, 
which is presented to programs 
that succeed in supporting 
students as they achieve their 
educational goals. Specifically, 
Citrus College was selected 
for the Summer Research 
Experience (SRE) offered 
through its science, technology, 
engineering and mathematics 
(STEM) program. The SRE was developed in 2012 with the support of a Title III STEM grant. It was designed to increase the enrollment 
and achievement of Hispanic students in STEM programs. Each year, the college places 40 to 50 students in eight- to 10-week, 
40-hour-per-week assignments at prestigious research sites throughout Southern California. During the summer of 2015, 51 students 
were placed at seven partnering institutions.

Fifty-one Citrus College students participated in the STEM program’s SRE in 2015. The college was awarded the Chancellor’s Student Success 
Award because of this innovative program.
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Student Achievement

Student achievement is a source of pride at Citrus College. Since 1915, our students 
have become known for their resourcefulness and their passionate pursuit of higher 
education. They consistently excel both in and out of the classroom; advancing 
the college’s mission and enhancing its reputation throughout the nation. Citrus 
College’s tradition of student success is undeniably impressive, and it expands each 
year as new heights are reached. From the involvement of the Rocket Owls in a 
NASA student launch competition to the record-breaking number of student athletes 
excelling academically, the Citrus College student body demonstrated many levels 
of academic achievement throughout the 2015-2016 academic year.
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Rocket Owls and Galactic Owls Compete in International Competitions
A team of eight students known as the Rocket Owls joined groups from 47 other American colleges and universities to design, 
construct and launch rockets as part of NASA’s annual Student Launch project in April 2016. The Rocket Owls took home fourth 
place, finishing behind first place Vanderbilt University, second place University of Louisville and third place Cornell University. 
This was the fifth consecutive year that Citrus College was represented in the competition, and the team’s finish was the 
college’s best ever.

The college’s Galactic Owls team was the only group from California selected to participate in NASA’s international Human 
Exploration Rover Challenge. Five students from Citrus College travelled to Huntsville, Alabama, to design, build and race 
human-powered rovers. The Galactic Owls competed against college and university teams from throughout the United States, 
as well as teams from Russia, Germany, Italy, Mexico and India. The students successfully completed the mandatory rover 
obstacle race and the optional sample collection challenge.

The 2016 Citrus College Rocket Owls placed fourth in NASA’s annual Student Launch competition. 
Pictured (L-R): Logan Tomes, Justin Frias, Tabitha Bailey and Rebecca Thomas.
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A record number of student athletes were recognized as Scholar Ballers during the 2015-2016 academic year.

Students Recognized as Scholar Ballers®

The Citrus College Athletics Program honored a record 125 student athletes, or Scholar Ballers, for earning a 3.0 GPA or higher. 
The student athletes represented all of the program’s 15 competitive sports, with 44 students receiving the honor for the second 
consecutive year. Since the program was introduced during the 2007-2008 athletics season with 15 students recognized, the 
number of Scholar Ballers has increased significantly every year. The ceremony drew a notable group of well-wishers. Dr. Keith 
Harrison, founder and president of the program, joined Citrus Community College District Trustees Susan M. Keith, Barbara R. 
Dickerson, Patricia A. Rasmussen, Edward C. Ortell and Joanne Montgomery, as well as Superintendent/President Dr. Geraldine M. 
Perri, in congratulating the award recipients. “The Scholar Baller program is one of the many opportunities Citrus College students 
have to display their exceptional abilities in both academics and athletics,” said Dr. Perri.
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Pictured (L-R): Katie Johnson, Cameron Wisdom and 
Christian Arreaza received the 2016 Service Leaders of 
the Year, the top honors bestowed by the college.

The Key of Knowledge recipients achieved the college’s highest 
academic performances.

Pictured (L-R): Jaime Lopez and Mark Williams received the 
2016 Athletes of the Year awards.

The Citrus College Annual Academic Achievement Awards Ceremony
More than 100 students were recognized for their outstanding achievement in academics, athletics and leadership during 
the 53rd annual Academic Achievement Awards ceremony held at the Ross L. Handy Campus Center. The top honors of the 
evening went to Christian Arreaza, Katie Johnson and Cameron Wisdom, the 2016 Service Leaders of the Year. The trio was 
commended for their academic accomplishments, leadership and contributions to the Citrus College community. In addition, 
10 Keys of Knowledge were presented during the ceremony. Every year, these prestigious awards are bestowed on individuals 
who have achieved the institution’s highest academic performances. The 2016 Key of Knowledge recipients were Chika 
Amano, Megan Beth Burke, Kyle David Colon, Juniper Cordova-Goff, Alainna G. Fields, Gilbert Gomez, Julia Diane Iacopetti, 
Sydni Caitlin Loya, Courtney Neville and Maxim Tondre. Mark Williams (men’s basketball) and Jaime Lopez (women’s golf) 
received the 2016 Athletes of the Year awards. Finally, more than 90 students who demonstrated high academic performances 
were presented with the Distinguished Student Award.
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Citrus College Honor Society Receives Multiple Honors
Several impressive national and regional awards were presented to student members of the Citrus College Beta Nu Eta chapter 
of the Phi Theta Kappa (PTK) honor society. Citrus College was one of only a few other colleges in the western United States to 
receive national recognition. Beta Nu Eta was named a Five Star Chapter, the organization’s highest ranking and one of the 
Top 100 chapters in the nation. It also received a Distinguished Chapter Award and a Distinguished Honors in Action Award. In 
addition, Citrus College student Nicole Wassef received an award for being part of a Distinguished Regional Officer Team. News 
of these national awards came after Citrus College’s PTK chapter returned home from the organization’s Nevada/California spring 
convention, during which they received additional regional honors.

The Beta Nu Eta chapter of the PTK honor society was recognized as one of the top 100 chapters in the nation, among other honors, in the spring of 2016.
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Citrus College Celebrates Impressive Completion Rates
Citrus College celebrated the academic achievements of 1,425 graduates during its annual commencement ceremony 

on Saturday, June 11, 2016. The Citrus College class of 2016 was nearly 25 percent larger than that of the previous year, 
and it set the college’s all-time record for the total number of students receiving associate degrees. These impressive 
completion rates mark the continuation of an institutional trend that resulted in Citrus College being ranked 12th out 

of more than 1,100 community colleges in the United States in awarding associate degrees to Hispanic students. Azusa 
resident Charmaine Foster was a member of the graduating class. A veteran of the Army National Guard and a licensed 

real estate agent, Charmaine enrolled in classes at Citrus College after falling on difficult times. “Everything changed 
when I enrolled at Citrus College. Instead of living a nightmare, I was soon pursuing my dream.” The 41-year-old business 

administration major is continuing her education at California State Polytechnic University, Pomona.

The Citrus College class of 2016 
consisted of 1,425 graduates, the 

highest number in institutional history.

Charmaine Foster
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Faculty and Staff

Committed to educating, guiding and shaping students into the leaders of tomorrow, 
Citrus College’s faculty and staff are the backbone of the college’s success. They are 
comprised of gifted instructors and dedicated professionals hailing from a wide variety 
of backgrounds. These outstanding individuals create a welcoming environment in 
which learning thrives. Their professional acumen, impressive knowledge and genuine 
concern for Citrus College students produce a culture in which collaboration is key. The 
entire college community is enriched by their guidance, instruction and leadership. 
The tireless and innovative work of Citrus College’s faculty and staff defined the 
award-winning services provided during the 2015-2016 academic year.
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Distinguished Faculty Member
Nursing Instructor Gail Tucker’s long history of service to Citrus College was honored during 

the 2016 commencement ceremony. Gail, who taught at the college for more than 27 years, 
was presented with the Distinguished Faculty Award. Her career at Citrus College began 

when she became an adjunct instructor in the late 1980s. She became a full-time, tenure-
track faculty member in 1990 and has taught licensed vocational nursing and registered 

nursing classes in this role for more than two decades. In addition to teaching, Gail has 
played a vital role within the health sciences department. Her contributions include serving 
as the skills lab and vocational nursing coordinator, and helping establish the department’s 

state-of-the-art skills and simulation labs. Gail, who says that observing her students’ 
“ah-ha” learning moments is the most rewarding aspect of her work, is a Citrus College 

alumna herself. She also holds a bachelor of arts degree in sociology, a master’s degree 
in nursing and a family nurse practitioner certification, all from Azusa Pacific University.

Citrus College welcomed its new employees during 
the 2015 Convocation. Pictured (L-R): Dr. Arvid Spor, 
vice president of academic affairs; and new faculty 
members Henry Provencher; Jennifer Guzman; Gordon 
McMillan; Elisabeth Ritacca, Ph.D.; Louie Zawahreh, 
Patrick Schmiedt; Jennifer Miller-Thayer, Ph.D.; Peter 
Cross; Nora Sullivan; Eun Sak Kang; and Eileen Sin.

Ms. Tucker was presented with the 2016 
Distinguished Faculty Award during the 
college’s 100th annual commencement 
ceremony in June 2016.

New Faculty
Thirteen new faculty members were among those who celebrated the start of the fall 2015 semester at Citrus College. These 
accomplished professionals joined a faculty of more than 159 full-time instructors dedicated to student achievement. Together, 
they continue Citrus College’s 100-year legacy of academic excellence and high-quality instruction. “Our new faculty members 
will play a vital role in helping advance our College of Completion initiative,” said Dr. Geraldine M. Perri, superintendent/president. 
“They are all exceptional educators who have demonstrated a passion for teaching and a commitment to student success. On 
behalf of the entire Citrus College community, I am delighted to welcome each new faculty member to our outstanding college.”
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New Leaders in Student Services
The Citrus College Student Services Division welcomed two new leaders during 
the 2015-2016 academic year.

In August 2015, Dr. Martha McDonald was named the college’s vice president 
of student services. A longtime employee of Citrus College, Dr. McDonald first 
joined the college community in 2004 when she was named director of the 
Extended Opportunity Programs and Services (EOPS)/Cooperative Agencies 
Resources for Education (CARE) and the California Work Opportunity and 
Responsibility to Kids (CalWORKs) departments. She held this position until 2007, 
at which time she was named dean of students. In 2013, Dr. McDonald was 
appointed the interim executive dean and was tasked with supporting the vice 
president of student affairs and serving as the chief management officer of the 
student affairs programs. She has both a bachelor’s degree in psychology and 
a master’s degree in counseling from Chapman University. Dr. McDonald also 
earned a doctorate in education from California State University, Fullerton.

An experienced student services administrator, Dr. Maryann Tolano-Leveque was selected to serve as the college’s new dean of 
students in January 2016. Bringing more than a decade of experience in higher education, Dr. Tolano-Leveque previously served 
as director of the honors program at Mt. San Antonio College (Mt. SAC). Her professional background also includes time spent as 
director of student life and student activities coordinator at Mt. SAC, and student programs director at California State Polytechnic 
University, Pomona (Cal Poly). A former community college student, Dr. Tolano-Leveque received both a bachelor’s degree and a 
master’s degree from Cal Poly, Pomona. She also holds an Ed.D. from the University of Southern California.

Dr. McDonald (left) was named vice president of student services in 
August 2015, and Dr. Tolano-Leveque (right) was named dean of students 
in February 2016.
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ABCD Awards
The Above and Beyond — Classified Development 
(ABCD) Award is presented quarterly by the board 

of trustees and the superintendent/president during 
regular meetings of the Citrus Community College 

District Board of Trustees. The purpose of this award 
is to acknowledge the significant contributions 

classified employees, or support staff, make to Citrus 
College. Honorees embody the college’s mission 

statement, encourage teamwork and cooperation, 
demonstrate exceptional service, and foster a more 

productive workplace. The ABCD award recipients 
during the 2015-2016 academic year included Bertha 

Bobadilla (October 2015), Laura Shurtleff (January 
2016) and Angie Delgado (April 2016).

Bertha Bobadilla, accounting tech; Laura Shurtleff, secretary; and Angie Delgado, publications specialist;
each received the ABCD Award in 2016.

Director, Coordinator Honored
State legislators recognized the contributions that two Citrus College 
employees made to their communities. Dr. Monica Christianson, director of 
Citrus College’s Veterans Success Center, was named a Woman of the Year 
for the 48th assembly district. Dr. Christianson’s dedicated leadership and 
commitment to empowering students and veterans at Citrus College earned 
her this honor. Lillian Sass, coordinator of the Citrus College Foster/Kinship 
Education and Resource Program, was named a Woman of the Year for the 
25th senate district by State Senator Carol Liu. Ms. Sass was selected for her 
commitment to supporting foster youth, and her dedication to educating 
foster and adoptive families.

Dr. Christianson (left) was named a Woman of the Year for the 48th 
assembly district. Lillian Sass (right) was named a Woman of the Year
for the 25th senate district.
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Foundation
A Message from the Citrus College Foundation President
Dear Friends,

On behalf of the Citrus College Foundation Board of Directors, it’s been an honor to contribute to 
Citrus College’s rich legacy of student success.

During the 2015-2016 academic year, the Foundation continued to build upon its relationships and make 
connections in the surrounding communities. Enthusiastic collaboration with our donors, President’s Circle 
business partners, Citrus Alumni & Friends Association, the college community and contributors has helped 
ensure that the college’s students will have the necessary support and resources to reach their goals.

When students achieve success and complete their Citrus College education, they take significant steps 
toward creating promising futures. It is a distinct privilege for the Citrus College Foundation to play a role 
in supporting the academic journey of our students. The next section of this report shares a few of the key 
highlights that have enabled us to increase our support of the college and its students:

• More than 200 students received scholarships at the sixth annual scholarship reception in August 2015. 
These funds help students as they transfer to four-year institutions, continue their education at Citrus College or begin their studies here as 
freshmen.

• Citrus College faculty, staff and students were provided grants and incentive awards to enhance student support activities and programs, 
such as the “I Will Complete College” program, which ensures that students are meeting achievable steps as they work toward their 
individual completion goals.

• Two new directors, Ms. Carol Chaney and Mr. Juan Garcia, were welcomed to our board. Both directors represent businesses that 
support Citrus College by investing in the President’s Circle, which raises charitable gifts to further enhance the efforts of the Institute For 
Completion. Ms. Chaney represents SchoolsFirst Federal Credit Union and Mr. Garcia represents Foreign Language Services International. 
We look forward to working with both of these individuals and the businesses they represent to continue to benefit the college and its 
students.

While it is always enjoyable to share the many ways the Foundation has helped advance the educational goals of Citrus College students, it is 
also exciting to plan for the future. In the months and years ahead, we will increase our giving opportunities and continue to build and nurture 
our strong base of supporters. Together, we will continue to search for new and innovative ways to support the college and change the lives of 
innumerable students.

The Citrus College Foundation Board of Directors thanks you for your investment in education!

Mr. Brian Bowcock 
President, Citrus College Foundation 
July 2014-June 2016

Brian Bowcock
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Ludwick Family Foundation 
Grant Supports Student Veterans
A grant of $91,326 was awarded to Citrus College by the Ludwick Family 
Foundation, a philanthropic organization committed to positive global 
outcomes. Having a long, rich and dedicated history with Citrus College, 
the organization’s founders support the college’s mission to increase college 
completion rates. In fact, they specifically invited the Citrus College Foundation 
to apply for a grant to support student veterans as they pursue their education.

The purpose of the Ludwick Family Foundation grant is to address the 
challenges student veterans encounter when enrolling in college after returning 
from deployment. With the help of these funds, the Veterans Success Center 
(VSC) has enhanced its academic and support services, including tutoring, 
peer mentoring, leadership development, service learning opportunities, 
mental health services and assistive technology. One unique service funded 
by the grant is art therapy, which allows veterans to share their experiences through creative activities. For example, Citrus College 
student veterans created handmade mask replicas of their faces, which they then decorated and displayed in a public exhibit.

“Receiving this gift has allowed the Veterans Success Center to provide more opportunities for student veterans to transition back 
to civilian life, complete college and achieve their life goals,” said Dr. Geraldine M. Perri, superintendent/president. The VSC 
currently provides service to more than 500 student veterans annually. Student veteran enrollment has more than doubled over the 
past 10 years, and graduation rates increase every year.

Superintendent/President Perri, student veterans and college 
administrators hosted Ludwick Family Foundation Program Officer 
Trista Campbell on a tour of the Veterans Success Center.

Approximately 30 volunteers from the Citrus College VSC and  
The Home Depot created a garden next to the center.

Grant Funds Veterans Success Center Garden
A sustainable, edible garden made possible by a $5,000 grant from The Home 

Depot Foundation was created outside the Citrus College Veterans Success 
Center (VSC) in May 2016. A team of approximately 30 volunteers, representing 
both the VSC and The Home Depot, planted the garden in a fenced-in space 

adjacent to the center. The purpose of the Community Impact Grant, which 
was one of 22,000 awarded by The Home Depot Foundation in 2016, is to 

help students stretch their food budget dollars, make healthy choices and 
experience the therapeutic benefits of gardening. Student veterans now use 

the area to grow a variety of fruit and vegetables, including corn, onions, 
squash and blueberries. To aid in the garden’s upkeep, The Home Depot 

Foundation also gifted Citrus College additional gardening supplies that will 
enable students to care for the garden for years to come.



24 Annual Report  2015 - 2016

Distinguished Alumni
Three outstanding alumni received the Distinguished Alumni Award at Citrus 
College’s 100th annual commencement ceremony in 2016. Immediately 
following the ceremony, they were honored at a luncheon hosted by the 
Citrus College Foundation and the Citrus Alumni & Friends Association.

Cecil Brower
Graduating from Citrus College in the midst of his career with the NASA 
Jet Propulsion Laboratory, Cecil Brower was on a team that oversaw the 
first unmanned aerial vehicle, also known as a drone. He served as a 
Citrus College adjunct faculty member and garnered several awards from 
NASA. Over the years, Mr. Brower has also given much to his hometown 
of Glendora. His community service has included serving as Eagle 
Advancement chair for the Boy Scouts of America Big Dalton District; as 
a member of the Los Angeles County Commission; and as band booster 
chairman for the Charter Oak High School band.

John McHann
After graduating from Citrus College, John McHann began working at Hycon 
Manufacturing Company, a Monrovia firm that designed and built the first 
high resolution cameras for U-2 aircraft. This work enabled him to serve as 
the manager of 25 field service engineers in support of the United States’ 
worldwide reconnaissance efforts during the Cold War. Since retirement, Mr. 
McHann has volunteered as the property manager of Rubel Castle. He is 
also a recipient of the Baden-Powell Award for distinguished service to youth 
in the Boy Scouts of America.

Doug Tessitor
The Honorable Doug Tessitor’s career in finance and banking began at Citrus College where he studied business. Mr. Tessitor has 
been a successful financial consultant, insurance broker and banker for almost 50 years. He was elected to the Glendora city 
council, and served as mayor in 2005-2006 and 2010-2011. In addition, Mr. Tessitor was unanimously elected chairman of the Metro 
Gold Line Foothill Extension Construction Authority Board of Directors in 2015. The Foothill Extension will continue the Metro Gold Line 
light-rail line from Citrus College to Montclair.

Pictured (L-R): John McHann, Cecil Brower and Doug Tessitor were named 
Citrus College’s distinguished alumni of 2016 during the college’s 100th 
annual commencement ceremony.
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Memorial Scholarship Established for Visual Arts Students
Students pursuing visual arts majors are eligible for a new scholarship established in memory of Chris Van Winkle, the long-time 

Citrus College instructor and renowned artist who passed away in January 2016. In commemoration of the life and career of this 
beloved educator, the Citrus College Foundation hosted an exhibit of Mr. Van Winkle’s work in the Hayden Memorial Library Art 

Gallery. Visual arts instructors Michael Hillman and Elanie Moore helped coordinate the exhibit, titled “A Celebration of Life,” which 
served as a touching tribute to the 30 years Mr. Van Winkle served the college and its students. A second exhibit, hosted by the 

National Watercolor Society, featured the late artist’s work, from his early oil paintings to his last watercolors. A compilation of Mr. 
Van Winkle’s artwork was made into a lithograph and made available for a donation with proceeds helping to fund the Chris 

Van Winkle Memorial Scholarship. The scholarship, which is the first established at the college exclusively for visual arts students, is 
available through a competitive process that involves students being nominated by a faculty member.

The Citrus College Foundation helped establish a 
memorial scholarship celebrating the life of the 

beloved instructor and watercolor artist, 
Chris Van Winkle (1921-2016). 

Photo courtesy Gene Sasse.
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Charitable Gift from Alumnus Advances 
Efforts to Increase Completion Rates

A $50,000 charitable gift from Citrus College alumnus, Dr. Ivan Misner, along 
with his wife, Elisabeth Misner, established the Misner Scholars program in 

the spring of 2016. It is the first academic support program to be offered by 
the Citrus College Institute For Completion, which was established in the fall 

of 2015. Misner Scholars is a highly structured academic support initiative 
open to full-time students who sign a pledge to complete their associate 

degree, career technical certificate or transfer requirements at the college. 
Misner Scholars must also maintain a 3.25 GPA; develop and complete 

an educational plan; work closely with their academic counselors; and 
participate in workshops and activities designed to support educational 

goals and ensure their completion. Students who fulfill the requirements of the 
program receive stipends and are honored at the end of their participation in 

the program. Dr. and Mrs. Misner are the co-founders of Business Networking 
International (BNI), the world’s largest networking organization, and Mrs. Misner 

is the co-founder of the BNI Foundation, an organization that contributes 
to charities around the world. They are widely respected for their support of 

education programs. Dr. and Mrs. Misner exemplify the important connection 
between college completion and career success.

Elisabeth and Ivan Misner donated funds to the Citrus College Foundation 
for the creation of the Misner Scholars Program.



27Citrus Col lege

CITRUS COLLEGE FOUNDATION 
STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION 
June 30, 2016

The Citrus College Foundation audited financial statements are available upon request. Please contact the Citrus College Foundation at 626-914-8825 for more information.

 ASSETS
 Current assets

  Cash and cash equivalents $ 426,552

  Accounts receivable 19,909

  Prepaid expenses 12

  Investments – short term 3,608,464

   Total current assets 4,054,937

 Non-current assets

  Investments 3,511,752

  Total assets $ 7,566,689

 LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS
 Current liabilities

  Accounts payable $ 57,135

  Accrued liabilities 24,613

   Total current liabilities 81,748

 Net assets

  Unrestricted 1,285,176

  Temporarily restricted 3,722,023

  Permanently restricted 2,477,742

   Total net assets 7,484,941

  Total liabilities and net assets $ 7,566,689



28 Annual Report  2015 - 2016

CITRUS COLLEGE FOUNDATION 
HONOR ROLL OF DONORS

Golden Circle Star
Bo and Laura Bollinger
Bill Eldred
William “Kern” Fellows
Thom and Sheryl Hill
James M. Hoppe
Rodney Lehman
Joanne Montgomery
Rey O’Day
Robert and Joanne Slack
JoAnn Toothaker
Frank and Yesenia Valverde

Golden Circle Plus
Ben and Lois Bollinger
Josephine Fulton
Greg Hinrichsen
Rosemary Jespersen
Susan M. and James Keith
Dr. Patricia A. and 
 Mr. Dale Rasmussen

Golden Circle
David Austin
Kristen Zakac Bowers
Jerry Durgerian
Roberta and Gunnar Eisel
Sandra D. Finkbiner
Bob and Sharon Griffitts

Judy Hawks
Irv and Diane Hill
Deborah Johnson
Jack and Joy McElwee
Marie Nicholson
Celeste Palmer
Dr. Geraldine M. Perri and 
 Mr. Angelo Petruolo
Charles and Shari Pollard
Dr. and Mrs. Fred H. Sahar
Dr. and Mrs. Dale F. Salwak
Ruby A. Shrope — In Memory 
 of Wayne Shrope
Douglas Shrope
Daniel Solis

Benefactor
Arthur N. Rupe Foundation
Brian Bowcock and 
 Sonya Whatley
ClubCorp Service Center
Edison International
ESponsor Now, Inc.
FLS International — 
 Dal and Francine Swain
Foundation for California 
 Community Colleges
Michael and 
 Joan Meissenburg
Al and Kathy Meissenburg
Pacific Road U.S.A.
Ludwick Family Foundation
The Estate of Jane Braun
Toscana Country Club

Leadership Circle
Aarthun Performance 
 Group, Ltd.
Age Well Senior Services, Inc.
Annandale Golf Club
Apex Imaging & Painting Co.
Bighorn Golf Club Charities
Deb Len Productions
Foothill Federal Credit Union

Glendora Education 
 Foundation
Dr. Richard Lieboff
Pacific Western Bank
Pearson Education
Pepsi Bottling Group, Inc.
Leonard Pihlak
The Jones Group
The Reserve Club
The Springs Club, Inc.
Toyota Motor Sales

Honor’s Circle
Atherton Baptist Homes
Big Canyon Country Club
Birnam Wood Golf Club
Building Industry Association 
 of San Diego County
Century 21 Citrus Realty
City of Glendora
Denovo
El Dorado Country Club
Kay Hellbusch
Terry Henn
Thom and Sheryl Hill
Mary Ann Hogan
Julian (Trip) and 
 Janelle-Marie Horton

The Citrus College Foundation is profoundly grateful to the donors and friends who continue to invest in the vitality of the college 
and the future of its students. The Honor Roll of Donors is an acknowledgement of the individuals, businesses and organizations 
that contributed to the Foundation from July 1, 2015, through June 30, 2016.

Golden Circle donors 
are patrons of the 

arts whose donations 
support the Citrus 
College vocal and 
instrumental music 

programs.
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CITRUS COLLEGE FOUNDATION 
HONOR ROLL OF DONORS

Institute for Training Leaders 
 (ITL) Foundation
Keenan & Associates
Kiwanis Club of Glendora
Jay Mangel
Joanne Montgomery
Angelo Mozilo
National Jewish Health
Newport Harbor Yacht Club
Optivus Proton Theraphy Inc.
Pasadena Girls 
 Softball Association
Robert Pathman
Police Association of Covina
Popla International Inc.
Roncelli Plastics Inc.
San Gabriel Country Club
Southland Properties
Sport Dimensions Inc.
St. Joseph Health
Super Radiant Insulation
The Valley Hunt Club
University of California, 
 San Diego
University of 
 Southern Calfornia

Donor’s Circle
A.F.S.C.M.E. Local 3634
Allen Lund Company, Inc.
Angeles Chorale
Socorro Arrietta

Associated Students of 
 Citrus College
Dr. Michael and 
 Mrs. Ginny Bevilacqua
Jackie L. Boxley
Leigh and Rosalinda 
 Buchwald
California State Polytechnic 
 University, Pomona
CalRTA Pomona Valley
Jeffrey and Kimberly Cameron
CB Doors & Hardware
Clarence D. and 
 Rosanna Cernal
David Cheng
Shirley Clark
Gary and Linda Clifford
Climatec
Jonathan Club
Carol G. Coppel
County of Los Angeles
Josephine M. Cox
CUHS Class of 1955
CUHS Class of 1956
Ronald De Doelder
Bob and Bonnie Deering
Scott Delahooke
Angelita Delgado
William E. Dennis
Fred and Geraldine Diamond
Dr. Barbara R. and 
 Dr. Mark Dickerson

Roberta Eisel
Jeremy L. Evans
James Femino
Richard Fernandes and 
 Susanna Au
Ricardo Flores
Jane Fong
Phyllis and Wayne Fritz — 
 Foothill Village Real Estate
Christina and Michael Garcia
Cmdr. Thomas W. Gerfen
Gary Gilde
Sherry Glab
Charlotte Glaze
Glendora Country Club
Glendora Rotary Charities
John Gordon
Richard Hansen
Howard Hawkins
Hillsides
James Hoppe
Jack L. Hunter III
Lurece Hunter
Industry Manufacturers 
 Council
Dr. James B. Jamieson
Taylor Jones
Susan M. and James Keith
William Kilmer
Lari L. Kirby
Kiwanis Club of Claremont
Kiwanis Club of Monrovia

Kohl’s
La Quinta Country Club
Dr. James and 
 Mrs. Kathleen Lancaster
Malcolm D. Lee
Rodney Lehman
Sharon and Charles Lewis
Christine Link
Ruben M. Lopez
Arthur and Sarah Ludwick
John Lundstrom
Marvin and Max McClendon
Dr. Martha McDonald
Barbara Mendenhall
Vince Mercurio
Joyce Moline
Jerome Morgan
Eric Mozilo
Dr. Jerry and 
 Mrs. Gloria Newell
Breck Nott
Lawrence Nugent
Oakmont Country Club
Ilene Ochoa
Orbach, Huff & Suarez LLP
Dr. Edward C. and 
 Mrs. Nancy Ortell
Owl Bookstore
Palos Verdes Golf Club
Joseph T. Parker
Dr. Geraldine M. Perri and 
 Mr. Angelo Petruolo
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Shirley I. Porch
Teresa S. Porchia
Ashley Rafkin
Rancho Vasquez, Inc.
Dr. Patricia A. and 
 Mr. Dale Rasmussen
Thomas and Diana Reynolds
Madeleine C. Roell
David Schultz
Estate of Joan E. White
Robert and Joanne Slack
South Hills Country Club
St. Paul’s Philoptochos Society
State Farm Insurance Agents
Shirley Sturdivant
The Bank of America 
 Charitable Foundation
The Gas Company
The Greek Orthodox 
 Metropolis
The Uhlmann Foundation, Inc.
University Club of Claremont
Michael J. Van Winkle
Victoria Club
Vosberg and Associates — 
 Mr. Brian Vosberg
Vulcan Materials Company
Edward J. Washatka
Jack and Connie Watson
Nancy and Bob Weingartner
Austin Weir
Wells Fargo Foundation
Ronald White

Wilshire Country Club
Thomas Wong
Mary Louise Wurtman
Margarethe Young

Scholar’s Circle
Aetos Systems Inc.
Auto Club Speedway
Mike and Jean Beckman
Blue Key Group, Inc.
Jeffery Bond
Bridging the Gap Foundation
Jack and Wanda Burk
Joanna Cantelletta
Rudy Casarez III
Dr. Monica Christianson
Constantine Creations
Cordoba Corporation
Thomas Daniel
Joyce and Bill Dill
DirecTV
Jill Marie Dohy
Envise
Daniel Escobedo
Fagen Friedman & Fulfrost LLP
Badieh Farahani
William “Kern” Fellows
Sylvie Felx
Dr. Timothy Ferguson
Fine Arts Club of Pasadena
Victor Gomez
Gon L.E.D.
Sara Gonzales-Tapia

Grace Church of La Verne
Lanette Granger
Mark and Sunay Gunderson
Dr. Dana and Mr. David Hester
Hot Spot Tanning
Jeff’s Sporting Goods
Ken Marinace & 
 Associates Inc.
Viola Kentner
Elena Laguna-Aguilar
Alicia and David Longyear
M2 Image Solutions Inc.
Macmillan
Eric Magallon
Anthony Marques Jr.
Gary Morreale
Diana Piceno
Amber Pruitt
Mee Quan
Redeemer Church
David Robles
SAKS Incorporated
Lil Sass
Rosalie Sayre
Dr. Bruce and Ginger Solheim
Spectrum Sports
Dr. Arvid and Mrs. Marina Spor
Technical Visits International
Transportation Claims 
 Services Inc.
Christian Van Winkle
Caroline Van Winkle
Victory Athletics

Daniel Volonte Westberg + 
 White Incorporated
Cole Williams
Jody Wise
Helen and Glen Young
Ziemba + Prieto Architects

Associate’s Circle
Joey Aguilar
American Legion 
 Auxiliary Unit #180
Steven and Judith Anthony
Audiences Unlimited, Inc.
David Austin
Amelia Ayala
Adrian Balmaceda
James Barnes
Donna Black
Ben and Lois Bollinger
Bo and Laura Bollinger
Kristen Bowers
Mary Jo Brawner
Bonifacio Buna
Lorretta and Donald Byrne
Andres Castaneda
James Cortez
Jeremy Cortez
John Cortez
Craig Johnson Automotive Inc.
Cucamonga Christian 
 Fellowship
Claudette and Dan Dain
Jerry Durgerian
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William Eldred
Kristine U. Feldman
Sandi Finkbiner
Joy Flores
Josephine Fulton
John Garabedian
Salvador Garcia
Leticia Gener
Glendora Chamber 
 of Commerce
Eva Gonzalez
Robert Griffitts
Haaker Equipment Company
Dr. Clifford Hadsell
Judy Hawks
Daren Hengesbach
Henry Hernandez
Diane Hill
Greg Hinrichsen
David Hoefferle
Robert Iverson
Deborah Johnson
Taylor Lewis
David Little
Linder Lizama
Ryan Milliken
Joyce Miyabe
Karen Mosher
Gordon Norman
Patrick Ochoa
Rey O’Day
John O’Rourke
Javier Ortega

Celeste Palmer
Mitchell Peterson
Charles Pollard
Dr. Eric Rabitoy
Jason Radcliffe
Patricia Robidoux
Albert F. Rodriguez
Fred Sahhar
Gilbert Saldate
Betty Sandford
Sempra Energy Foundation
Dr. Gerald and 
 Mrs. Lyla Sequeira
Ruby Shrope
Rachel Smith
Daniel Solis
Steve Sopkin
Teamsters Local 986
Ronald Terzino
Thinkwise Credit Union
Carol Thomas
Mendell Thompson
Frank Valverde
Todd Ward
Gary Watkins
Kelly Whittington
Tim and Lisa Wilcox
Henry Wong
World Bridge Art, Inc.
Worldbridge, LLC
Katherine Zalin
Denise M. Zamora
Dr. Louis and Mrs. Pat Zellers

Century Circle
4 Sale Businesses, Inc.
Marlon Aguilar
Lori and Emil Amato
Georgeann Andrus
Doug Austin
John J. Avalos
Dan D. Banh
Barbara Barcinas
Bridget Barrera
Kim Bartholomy
Steven Bartholomy
Bellas Threading Salon
Isabel Bellman
Toni Billiet
Steven Bliss
Boomerang Blueprint
Galen E. Bowman
Ronald Brand
Cecil and Giovanna Brower
Cherie Brown
Frederick U. Bruce-Oliver
Guadalupe Cazarez
Tyrone R. Chamois Jr.
James Cheng
Chan Chu
Elisa Claros
Leslie Compton
Betty Conly
Carsten Dau
Bernece Deck
Sonya DeLaCruz

Dannielle Diamant
Victoria Dominguez
Amparo Elican
Ida Esquivel
James Evans
Excellence Enterprises of 
 Montebello, Inc.
Brenda Fink
Dorchen Forman
Khristopher Fortson
Mario Franklin
Richard and Janis Frencer
Dennis Frias
Fullerton First Baptist Church
Juana Garcia-Bagues
Getufit Personal Wellness, Inc.
Catherine J. Gong
Linda Graves
Paula and Malcolm Green
Marilyn and David Grinsdale
Bruce and Claudia Grossman
Marian Handy
Steven Handy
Dr. Lan Hao
Tommy Henkey
Catherine Henley-Erickson
Charles (CJ) and Juli Hester
Jackie Higashiyama
Himnel USA Incorporated
Joanne Hinojosa
Mark Hodde
Dirk Hudson
Joni Hughes
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Bridget Montanez Hunt
Becky Huntsman
Dr. Rhoda James
Steven Johnson
Dennis Joslyn
Dr. David Kary
Camron Kimball
Ronald Kimberling
Christina Kimm
Dennis R. Korn
Stuart Landgreen
Jai Sik Lee
Jong Lee
R K Macaulay
Richard Madrigal
Anthony Magana
Dolores Magana
Frank Magliocco
Nancy and Chuck Magnusson
Laurence Martinez
Eleanor Masters
Michael D. McGaha
Barbara McNellis
Anthony Miller
Denise Mitchell
Frosty Moon
Ronald Muell
Gloria Murillo
MyEvent.Com Inc.
Paul Nagel
Jo Ann Neff
Joan Nowels
David P. Overly

Hyeyi Paek
Jeffrey Parks
Michelle Plug
Claudia and Michael Pohl
Diana Ramirez
Robert Ramos
Dr. Levi and Mrs. Susie Richard
Dr. George E. Riday
Barbara Rugeley
Dr. and Mrs. Dale Salwak
Mei Lin Sanjenis
Sara Zamudio Sansores
Gloria M. Schwartz
Rudolph Silva
Dr. James F. Skalicky
Dr. Marianne Smith
Adonis Spathias
Hector G. Spathias
St. Pauls Home for the Elderly
Stantec Consultin 
 Services Inc.
Student Insurance Division
Michael Sturtevant
Supervisors/Confidential Team
James Paul Swatzel
Tavo Matic Inc.
Tim Tipping
Gilbert Trujillo
Ana Silvia Turcios
Two Reds Trucking Inc.
Renea L. Ugarte
Upland Community 
 Foundation, Inc.

Adriana Valerio
Michael Valinotti
John C. Vaughan
Nery Venturo
Dr. Michael J. Viera and 
 Dr. Karen Lyman
Steven Warner
Linda and Gregory Welz
Robert Wilson
Sylvia Woodward
James Woolum
Nancy and Richard Zeigler

Contributor’s Circle
Estella Acosta
James Aguayo
Khaled S. Ali
Arlene Andrew
Anthony’s Italian Kitchen
Leslie Arnold
Enrique Baldenebro
Sandra Baldonado
Erin Banthrum
Juanita Barrera
Samir Batniji DDS Inc.
Lata G. Beri
Chinda Bhanaraksa
Harvey and Myrna Bickett
Eloise Bienvenu
Jose Blancas
Bob Uchida Youth Foundation
Chandrashekkar S. Bondre
Mary Ann Bornmann

Connie and David Caballero
Randy Cable
James Callahan
Cate Family Trust
Joseph Cavaleri
Porta Chalapong
Chia Wei Janet Chen
Adriana Olmedo Cheng
Cynthia Lk Cheung
Graciela Cini
Sandra Coon
Maria Corral
Brian Corwin
Joao Ernest Cruz De Paula
Brie Cubelic
Joyce and Sterling Davis
Juan Martin Del Campo
Marti DeYoung
Dr. Patricia K. Donnelly
Marisa Dyson
Jeffrey Eichler
Thomas Eiland
Eugenia Elliot
Carolyn Erskine
Oscar Escorcia
John Evans
Ying Feng
First Financial Credit Union
Olga Fischer
Jerry Fong
Orion F. Foresee
Douglas Frymer
Scott V. Gerberg
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Alfred Gloria
H.M. Goldwater
Jeremiah Grant
Toby W. Guebert
Richard Guerrero
Eric Guzman
Oscar Guzman
Kristina Hannon
Lois Harris
Stephanie Harvey
Gerald Helm
Homer and 
 Rosemary Henderson
Rachelle Hernandez
Tyler Hernandez
James and Sharon Hightower
Zachary Hoffman
Dr. Kim Holland
Chieh Hao Hsieh
Kristen N. Humbert
Alicia Hunter
Oscar V. Janeway
Timothy J. Jaquette
Helen Jeng
Patrick Johnson
Glenna and Robert Johnson
Timothy Jolly
Eun Suk Kang
J.T. Kearney
Michael Kidd
Bonnie Kong
Rajalakshmi Krishnamurthy
Coe Lamoureux

Timmy Lau
Terri Lo
Michael Lopez
Chunlan Lu
Jennifer Ru Luo
Benjamin Macias-Ruiz
James McClain
Donald and Sally McDonald
Brian McSorley
Natalie Mendoza
James and Yolanda Miller
Dianne Montanez
Roxanna Ng-Leyva
Sakarin Nimniyom
Alice Oglesby
Alvaro Olivares
Margaret and Robert O’Neil
Philomena O’Shea
Dr. Lucinda Over
Todd Owens
Paco’s Mexican Restaurant
Margaret Parker
Steven Patterson
Dan and Lissa Petersen
Kathy Phu
David Ponder
Bob Pouliot
Randy and Rhonda Prout
Edmund Richardson
Robert Ring III
Thomas Ringland
Joseph Rivetti
Judith Rojas

Robert Rosas
Tonya D. Ryan
David Ryba
Dr. Robert Sammis
Eric Daniel Sanchez
Sharon Shum
Sandra C Sielo
Marilyn Simpson
Suzan Smith
Robert Smolin
Lauri Stoner
Verna Suarez
Cindy Sullivan
Marshall Taylor
Zoe TeBeau
Lisa Telesca
John Michael Thomas
April Thompson
Marissa Tickey
Dr. Maryann Tolano-Leveque
Grace Torres
Mitchell Troy
Dr. Gregg and 
 Dr. Beverly Van Citters
Debra Vanschoelandt
Andrea Vaquera
Christine M. Vetter
Daniel Vilter
Alan Waddington
Brian Waddington
Luanne Weaver
Cynthia Whittman
Andrea Williams

Matt Williams
Chienhwa Wu
Linqiang Yao
Maimie Zee
Yinqing Edward Zhang

Gifts in Kind Donors
America’s Christian 
 Credit Union
Beverly Van Citters
Gertrude Huizenga
Dennis Gonzalez
Laguna Clay Company
Lexus of Beverly Hills
La Verne Power Equipment
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